SETON SCHOOL



Sentinel



Volume 24, Issue 31 May 24, 2018

Anne Carroll, Director

(703) 368-3220 www.SetonSchool.net

A Weekly Newsletter for Seton Parents & Students

UPCOMING EVENTS

<u>Seton Live Calendar</u> Summer Live Calendar

- May 25 Period 3 Final Exam 9:30-11:30 Semper Ridiculum Improv 7 PM
- May 26 St Cecilia Benefit Concert 7 PM
- May 28 Memorial Day—No School
- May 29 Period 4 Final Exam 9:30-11:30
- May 30 Period 5/6 Final Exam 9:30-11:30
- May 31 Period 7 Final Exam 9:30-11:30 8th Grade Grad & JH Awards 7:30
- June 1 Period 8 Final Exam 9:30-11:30 HS & Senior Awards 7:30 PM
- June 4 Class of 2018 Graduation 7:30 PM
- June 6 Year-End PRO Meeting 7PM (NOTE: date change!)



The Seton School Office will be CLOSED the last two weeks of June!

Click here for all the 2018 Seton
Summer happenings (classes, camps, reading list, etc.). More camps have been added so check it out often to get the latest happenings!

Recently added: Volleyball Training and SeaPerch Camps.

Dates for Driver's Ed: June 11-June 12 & July 9-July 19. Click here for the forms.

Click here for the summer calendar.



The faculty and staff at Seton wish all our Seton families a safe and relaxing summer!

2018/2019 SCHOOL YEAR

Aug 22 First Day of School

Dec 19 Last Full Day of 2018

Dec 20-Jan 2 Christmas Break

Jan 3 First Day Back from break

May 31 Last Day of School

June 3 Class of 2019 Graduation

FROM THE DIRECTOR



TONIGHT: Thursday, May 24, Holy Hour in the Seton Chapel 7:30-8:30 to pray for a successful outcome of the referendum in Ireland, for the preservation of the right to life of the unborn child.

WONDERFUL OPPORTUNITY FOR SETON GIRLS: A group of Italian girls attending school at the Institute of the Sacred Heart in Florence, Italy, will be visiting the US this summer to go sightseeing and to improve their English language skills. They are inviting Seton girls to join them for an outing on Saturday, July 14. They will travel to Front Royal for a hike and a cookout. The girls will be accompanied by Madre Therese Dodge, a Seton graduate. If your daughter would be interested in this outing, please contact George and Barbara Dodge, 703-791-6047, for more information. I hope several Seton girls will take part in this adventure and make some new friends from another culture.

END OF THE YEAR EVENTS: See information elsewhere in the Sentinel.

PRO-LIFE SPEECH CONTEST: For the third year in a row, Seton swept the pro-life speech contest sponsored by the Virginia Society for Human Life. Kalli Dalrymple was the state champion and is invited to participate in the national contest in Kansas at the end of June. Rosie Hall finished second and Georgine Irving finished third. Congratulations, Ladies.

GRATITUDE: Many, many thanks to Lynn O'Neill who again put on a sumptuous Senior Banquet. Also thanks to the Bartolozzi men, who were her chief assistants, and to the juniors and their parents for all of their help. A special shout out to Mr. Dan Arnold, who wrote the faculty song, and to Father Noah, who stole the show.



SENIORS: I am overwhelmed with gratitude for the beautiful Mary statue you have donated to the school. She will stand as a witness to your generosity far into the future. She will remind us to pray for you.

ST. CECILIA BENEFIT CONCERT: Don't forget the concert Saturday night in Faustina at 7:00, to benefit a scholarship fund for Chamber Choir members. Carlos Ibay (Seton class of 1998) will be the featured performer. Chuckie, as we call him, has played for Presidents and the Pope and toured throughout the world. You don't want to miss him.

Masses and Rosaries

Monday Mass
All Saints 8:30 AM
Rosary
Tues-Fri 8:00 AM



PRAYER REQUESTS

Please pray for the repose of the soul of Mrs. Hassitt, Mother of Seton Alum



Thank You

Er. Nosh for saying Mass on Friday and Mrs.
Eusco for providing dinner for Mrs. Carroll and Mr. Westhoff.

Page 2 Volume 24, Issue 31



END OF THE YEAR

Junior High Awards Night and 8th Grade Graduation, Thursday, May 31, 7:30 PM. Dress code for graduates is Out of Uniform Dress. We would like to see the students in their Sunday best. Boys must have dress shirt, dress pants, dress shoes and a tie. Girls must have skirts that cover all or most of the knee when sitting (they will be in the front of the room). No strapless or spaghetti strap dresses, even with a jacket or sweater. Students who are not in dress code will not be allowed to participate in the graduation. We want our students to look their best as we honor their achievements.

High School Awards Night, Friday, June 1, 7:30 PM. Dress code is Activities Dress Code or better. Come celebrate the achievements of our high school students.

Graduation for the Class of 2018: Monday, June 4, 7:30 PM at All Saints Church, reception to follow in the Parish Activities Center. The Mass will be celebrated by Father Noah Morey. The commencement speaker is Sean O'Hare, Seton class of 1999. Sean has had a varied career since graduating, primarily working for Catholic causes, including pro-life and special needs persons. His speeches are both profound and entertaining. Dress code is Sunday best.



SEMPER RIDICULUM May 25th, 2018 • The Seton Main Stage • 7 PM

Stressed about Exams? You need a laugh! Come see Seton's Improv Troupe "Semper Ridiculum" perform their 30th

show this Friday night at 7:00 PM on the Seton Main Stage! This hilarious group of misfits has been performing its signature blend of imaginative and uproarious entertainment for eight years, and each show gets better and better. All seats are only \$5. Come see the last Seton

theatrical event of the 2017-2018 school year... and at 6:30 we have a special, interactive A-MAZE-ing pre-show.

See you there!

Class of 2018

·······<u>·····</u>

Valedictorian, Katya Konstanty & Salutatorian, Kalli Dalrymple!



Click on Class of 2018 Slide Show

to view the slideshow shown at the Senior Banquet.

~ THANK YOU! ~

.. ************************

Dear Friends,

I have been so deeply humbled by your love and kindness for my family and me during this life-changing accident and now my long recovery. Your response has overwhelmed me. My family and I are most truly blessed. There has been a tremendous outpouring of support: cards, phone calls, visits, flowers, emails, gift cards, rides, funds, meals, house cleaning, yard work, groceries, play dates for Gabby, subs for Timo, prayers and Masses.

Being in the midst of erisis has given me the opportunity to experience the beauty of your love. I am eternally grateful for each of you dear friends. I offer and will continue to offer my prayers and sufferings for you and your families. This community is a treasure; it is a gift that I hope never again to take for granted. Your generosity and kindness has eased many of our daily life obligations and has allowed us to focus on healing and recovery. This community has been a great source of strength and consolation to me especially through your many prayers. God has been so good to me! I truly am blessed!

All my love and gratitude, in Christ, Mary and Tim

YEAR-END PRO PARENT MEETING IS ON WED, JUNE 6 AT 7PM



Please note that the year-end PRO Parent meeting has been rescheduled to **Wednesday**, **June 6**th. We are very excited to announce that our guest speaker is going to be **Pat Mooney**, who will share with us stories and words of wisdom after his family's 23 years at Seton. You do not want to miss this meeting!



REPORT CARDS

will be mailed out in early June once all the grades have been finalized.

Families requesting **Financial Aid for 2018/2019 School Year** MUST turn in forms to the Seton Office by Friday, June 1st. Forms are available at the office M-F, 9:30-11:30 or contact Mrs. Cooper at office@setonschool.net. Don't forget to order your **2017-2018 Yearbooks** by June 14. click here for the order form or order directly through the Jostens website.

Page 3 Volume 24, Issue 31



OPPORTUNITIES FOR 2018-2019

Attendance Moms needed for 2018-2019!

For about 30 minutes in the morning on a rotating schedule. Please contact Mrs. Messier at kathleenmessier@verizon.net if you are interested.



CARPOOLING INFORMATION If you are interested in forming a carpool for 2018-2019, please fill out the form & return it to the front office.
Family Name
Address
Name of Subdivision
Phone Number
Please check all the apply: ☐ Carpool from All Saints Monday Mass to Seton School
□ I would like to carpool. I have available seats in my car and students. I can drive Mornings Afternoons
\square I can not drive but would like to pay my kids to ride in a carpool.
□I can transport paying riders.

PART-TIME READING TEACHER

NEEDED Seton is in need of a teacher for 2 sections of Reading 7 for next year. Qualified candidates should email Barbara Mirus at bmirus@setonschool.net.

HIGH SCHOOL SEAPERCH NEXT YEAR!

Mr. Hoffman is planning to have his 2018-2019 Engineering Class support Seton's High School SeaPerch Teams with 3-D printed parts. Standard commitment is about 1 meeting per week (Oct - March). The development of the design could be a Science Fair Project. Great activity for your resume! Contact Mr. Hoffman (MHoffman@setonschool.net).

GET INVOLVED!

The Seton Parents Resource Organization (PRO) wants your help! The PRO Board has several positions that will be vacated at the end of this school year. The PRO Board is instrumental in guiding the Parents Resource Organization and many of the vital volunteer needs throughout the school year. Any active Seton parent can apply, and we would love to have some new folks on the PRO Board. Please see the attached flyer which lists the positions that will be available for the 2018-2019 school year. Thank you and God bless!

SCHOLARSHIP OPPORTUNITIES

WARREN H. CARROLL SCHOLARSHIP: A \$500 scholarship in honor of Dr. Carroll to a Seton graduate who is currently attending or will attend Christendom in the fall. Click <u>here</u> for the application.

OPPORTUNITIES FOR THE SETON COMMUNITY

The **Seton Chamber Choir** Presents the **St.** Cacilia Banafit Concart on **Sat, May 26th at 7PM** in the Corpus Christi Building at Seton School. Featuring Carlos "Chuckie" Ibay and Mark Brandt, Elizabeth Foeckler, Ken Hall, Carolyn Karcher and the Seton Chorus and Chamber Choir. Please see the <u>flyer</u> for all the information.

Looking for something fun to do this summer? Come out to the Farm on Friday, June 29th for the first ever "Movies at the Farm"!! We will be playing "Star Wars: Episode IV: A New Hope" at 8:30 pm. \$5/ea or \$15 per car! Bring a blanket for the lawn and watch a classic movie on the big screen. Concessions are available. Children under the age of 18 must be accompanied by an adult. Film screening is subject to weather conditions. Check out: www.FourHillsFarmVa.com. Four Hills Farm 4610 Sudley Road, Catharpin Va. 20143 (Seton alumnus Mark Medina ('08) owner)

Mercy & Mary Retreat on August 24 & 25, 2018 at Holy Trinity Parish - Gainesville, VA. Fr. Michael Gaitley, MIC, will be leading a Mercy & Mary Retreat unpacking the secrets of this Time of Mercy. Register here! Fr. Gaitley is a renowned, dynamic, speaker. Jesus, We Trust in You, The Marian Missionaries of Divine Mercy.

The 9th Annual Mary's Shelter Summer Soiree and Fundraiser will be held on August 4th at the Fredericksburg Expo Cener. This pro-life ministry, rooted in the teachings and profound love of Christ, seeks to offer hope and a chance for a brighter future for women who have made the beautiful choice of life! Please see the flyer for more information or visit marysshelterva.org

CLASSIFIED

My mom will be moving into my basement and I need find good homes for several items: 2 stainless steel kitchen work tables \$125 each; large white solid wood girls dresser with mirror - \$150; Marcy Platinum multi-function home gym- \$125; white and pink solid wood bookcase 71" x 24" \$75; solid wood, hand painted play table (perfect for BRIO trains) - \$150; large pink bean bag - \$25; solid cherry headboard and frame (double bed) - \$75; tall kitchen steel shelves on wheels - \$75. Contact Annemarie Ciskanik uscpghgal@yahoo.com.

UPCOMING RENTAL IN BRISTOW: Spacious basement rental includes 2 bedrooms, 1 full bath, open family room, kitchenette w/ full size fridge and double burner cooktop. Washer/dryer. Private separate entrance. Quiet neighborhood, seconds to jogging/bike trails, shopping, 66 and VRE. \$1250/mo. Utilities included. Available in June. Please call 703-932-0577.

Needed: Used Prom dresses: All Saints will be hosting the Night to Shine Prom again this year, for children/adults with special needs, on February 8th, and we will again be offering girls an opportunity to pick from Prom dresses. So if you know you will never use your dress again, please call or email Mrs. Smith 703-937-7720/mjgsmith@aol.com and I will arrange pick up.